Salford City Council - Record of Decision

I, Councillor Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning,in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph H 8 (ii) (Land and Property Service) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve: 

a) that Salford City Council enter into a Grant Funding Agreement with Community Forests North West Ltd for £175,750 funding from the Setting the Scene for Growth fund, to be expended by 31 March 2011;
b) the Phase 1 proposals for the laying of footpaths at the Crescent Meadows, costing approximately £55,000 to be implemented between February and April 2010;

c) that a further report will be submitted in Spring 2010 for the Phase 2 proposals at the Crescent Meadows, which will consist of fencing at the Meadow Road entrance, meadow and woodland planting, wetland creation and a footpath link to Peel Park; and

d) that Urban Vision enter into negotiations with Salford City Council’s appropriate partner contractor to obtain a target cost for constructing the works on site.

The Reasons are to: 
a) Secure the site with attractive, accessible and sustainable perimeter treatments;

b) Improve accessibility and increase usage by creating a network of surfaced and unsurfaced paths;

c) Increase the attractiveness and interest of the site by improving the existing woodland habitat on site, diversifying the grassland and creating new woodland and wetland habitats.

Assessment of Risk: Medium. The payment of funding by CFNW is dependent upon it receiving the requisite funding from the Forestry Commission, and therefore if the City Council is expending monies in advance , then at the current time there is no guarantee (even with the benefit of a completed GFA) that it will be able to recover such expenditure.

The source of funding is: Setting the Scene for Growth, which is a partnership between Northwest Development Agency and the Forestry Commission. It should be noted that the payment of funding by CFNW is dependent upon it receiving the requisite funding from the Forestry Commission, and therefore if the City Council is expending monies in advance, then at the current time there is no guarantee (even with the benefit of a completed GFA) that it will be able to recover such expenditure.

Legal Advice obtained  Yes (Ian Sheard)
Financial Advice obtained  Yes (Alison Swinnerton on behalf of Nigel Dickens)
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process: None
Contact Officer: Tim Hewitt



Tel No: 0161 6867416 
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This matter is also subject to consideration by the Lead Member for Environment and, accordingly, has been referred to that Lead Member for a decision.
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	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committees to call-in the decision is the
            Neighbourhoods and Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committees.
	


Signed: Councillor Derek Antrobus
Lead Member for Planning
Date 2nd February, 2010
*
This decision was published on Tuesday, 2nd February, 2010.
*
This decision will come in force on Wednesday, 10th  February, 2010 unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.

